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FEATHER RIVER RECREATION & PARK DISTRICT 
Special Board Meeting 
July 6, 2023 

    ACTIVITY CENTER 
1875 Feather River Blvd. 

Oroville, CA 95965

AGENDA                                        Closed Session 10:00am/Open Session Immediately Following 

If you need special accommodations to participate in this meeting, please contact (530)533-2011. 

 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER   
     
 ROLL CALL 

Chairperson Shannon DeLong  
Vice-Chairperson Scott “Kent” Fowler   
Director Devin Thomas    
Director Clarence “Sonny” Brandt 
Director Greg Passmore 

 
 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

CLOSED SESSION  
1. Conference with Legal Counsel, Pursuant to Government Code Section 54956.9  
2. General Manager, Pursuant to Government Code section 49457 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
The Board will invite anyone in the audience wishing to address the Board, on a matter not listed on the 
agenda, to state your name for the record and make your presentation. You are limited to three (3) 
minutes. The Board cannot take any action except for a brief response by the Board or staff to a statement 
or question relating to a non-agenda item.  

 
ACTION ITEM(S) 
1. Letter of Support For The Sutter Butte Flood Control Agency (SBFCA) Oroville Wildlife Area Robinson’s 

Riffle Restoration Project (Appendix A) 
Motion: 
Vote: 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 



 

1875 Feather River Blvd. Oroville, CA 95965     (530) 533-2011 

Mr. Michael Bessette 
Executive Director 
Sutter Butte Flood Control Agency 
Post Office Box M 
Yuba City, CA 95992 
 
RE: SUPPORT FOR THE SUTTER BUTTE FLOOD CONTROL AGENCY (SBFCA) OROVILLE WILDLIFE 

AREA ROBINSON’S RIFFLE RESTORATION PROJECT 
 
Dear Mr. Bessette: 
 
By this communication, the Feather River Recreation and Park District indicates its support for 
the Oroville Wildlife Area (OWA) Robinson’s Riffle Project.  We have reviewed the proposed 
project and agree that implementation of this project would provide significant enhancements 
to flood control, floodplain management, ecosystem restoration, recreation, and public safety 
along the adjoining reaches of the Feather River.   
 
The Feather River Recreation and Park District supports jointly produced and implemented 
multi-benefit projects such as this one because they provide greater efficiency in the use of 
scarce public funds and better overall results. The Robinson’s Riffle project will build upon the 
success of SBFCA’s recently completed OWA Flood Stage Reduction (D-Unit) Project in order to 
further enhance this critical reach of the Feather River. 
 
The Feather River Recreation and Park District will participate within its resources in the 
planning and implementation of the project and will continue to engage in the collaborative 
efforts which have brought tremendous success thus far.   
 
Finally, the Feather River Recreation and Park District appreciates the willingness of SBFCA to 
serve as the lead agency for this joint effort and we fully support the efforts of SBFCA as they 
seek external funding for this project.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Shannon DeLong 
FRRPD Board Chair 
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